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Waste Management refuse stickers are 
available at the Clubhouse for  

$3.34 per sticker 

 
 

FACILITY HOURS 
(Summer, June 1st-Sept. 7th) 

 
 

Monday - Friday 9:00 AM - 9:00 PM 
Saturday 11:00 AM - 9:00 PM 
Sunday 11:00 AM - 9:00 PM 

 
 

Clubhouse Phone: (630) 393-3033 
Clubhouse Fax: (630) 393-3507 

 

E-Mail: summerlakes@summerlakeshomeowners.org 
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Coming Next Month- 

Annual Family  
Picnic 

July 19th, 1-5p.m. 
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POOL SEASON BEGINS! 
 

With the pool season here once again, please take a few minutes to read over the pool rules posted in the 
Clubhouse, at the pool, and on the SHA website at www.shainfo.com. For the safety of the guests, we must 
remember these rules and listen and show respect to the front desk personnel and lifeguards, as well as oth-
er guests attending the pool. Please be respectful and clean up after your messes in the patio area and locker 
rooms. Anyone not complying with these guidelines will be asked to leave. 

 

With everyone’s cooperation, we can all look forward to a fun and safe summer season! 
 

SUMMER HOURS 
 

Clubhouse 
 

Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
Saturday-Sunday 11:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

 

Pool 
 

(Beginning June 9, 2015) 
Daily 11:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

(weather permitting-air temperature must be at least 70 degrees to open) 
 

Adult swimmers may use the pool on their own between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. 
 

Guest Fees 
 

$5.00 ages 11 and older 
$2.00 ages 5 through 10 

Free to ages under 5 
 

All residents are required to have their Summerlakes ID. Guests must also have some form of photo ID be-
fore entering the Clubhouse and/or Pool. Homeowners must also be current with the monthly assessments 
to use the Clubhouse and/or Pool. 

 

NO EXCEPTIONS! 

 

BABY‐SITTER POLICY FOR SUMMERLAKES POOL USAGE 
 

This policy is intended for the summerƟme Baby‐SiƩer or Nanny hired by a Summerlakes Homeowner to 
watch their children during the summer months only. 
 

 The Baby‐SiƩer or Nanny must be at least 14 years old or have graduated from the 8th 
  grade. 
 The Baby‐SiƩer or Nanny is hired to watch the children for one designated household within Summer‐

lakes. 
 The Baby‐SiƩer form must be filled out and signed by the Summerlakes Homeowner who hired the 

siƩer. 
 The resident who hired the Baby‐SiƩer or Nanny must be current with their assessments. 
 The Baby‐SiƩer may not bring in a guest while they are on baby‐siƫng duty. 
 If the Baby‐SiƩer or Nanny is not a Summerlakes resident themselves, they must pay a guest fee ($5.00) 
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Dear Summerlakes Residents,  
 

Welcome to summer! The weather is getting better, and the days are still getting longer. It’s a 
great time to be outside enjoying all that nature has to offer.  
 

My main goal at the Warrenville Park District is to get community members outside to enjoy and 
learn about their natural surroundings. Now, you may have noticed that some areas of Summer-
lakes Park look very different. The park located right behind Johnson Elementary has almost 5 
acres of wetland and 2 acres of woodland areas that are currently being restored with the help of 
some very eager volunteers. My hope is that we can restore these two native ecosystems, and turn 
the area into a sort of an outdoor classroom, where children and adults can learn, or just enjoy 
their beautiful surroundings. With your help and support we can accomplish this goal, and have a 
beautiful natural area for all to enjoy. So please take a few minutes and go for a walk down Barkley 
Path to see the large beaver hut or the Red-tailed hawks that often circle the area.  
 

Also, we have several Outdoor Fun programs scheduled to run in the next month or so; I hope you 
and your family will join us for some of them. 

If you are interested in any of the Warrenville Park Districts Outdoor Education programs, please 
call us at 630-393-7279, or visit our website at www.warrenvilleparks.org.  
 

Regards, 
 

Adam Dagley  
Recreation Supervisor, Warrenville Park District 

 

ELECTRONIC  
RECYCLING DRIVE 

 

Where: Clubhouse Parking Lot 

Saturday, June 20th-10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
                Sunday, June 21st-10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 

Time to clean house? Have old electronics or household  items to get rid 
of? Leftovers from the garage sale? Drop them off at Summerlakes for re‐
cycling. A list of acceptable items is on the next page. See you there! 
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Acceptable Items for Recycling Drive 
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JUNE 2015 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 
 

Rental 1-12 

7 8 9 10 11 
Board  

Meeting 
7:00 p.m. 

12 13 
 

Rental 1-12 

14 
 

Flag Day! 

15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 
 

Happy  
Father’s Day! 

22 23 24 25 
Architectural 
Committee 

Meeting 
7:00 p.m. 

26 27 
 

Rental 1-12 

28 29 30     

 

At Last Summer Has Arrived! 
 

Our pool is open and our grounds crew is busy trying to get our grounds in shape and keep them that way. Just like 
everyone else the cold wet spring has put us behind in our projects as well. Our mowing has begun but between wet 
ground and mechanical problems with our smaller tractor we have not been able to cut some areas. We have not for-
gotten these areas and will be getting to them as quickly as possible. 
 

We also ask that homeowners check their property and address any winter damage they might find. According to our 
bylaws all structures, including fences are to be maintained, non functioning vehicles are not permitted in yards or 
driveways, etc. Maintaining our properties is beneficial to our entire community. 
 

While we humans are out enjoying the warmer weather we need to be aware that others are as well. The local coyotes, 
skunks, raccoons and opossums have all been busy expanding their families over the winter so it is important to re-
mind children not to approach any ‘puppies’ they see, but not to run away from them either. Instead it is recommend-
ed to throw things, shout, or otherwise make noise to encourage the coyotes to move away. It is not recommended to 
leave small dogs outside unattended as many pets have been attacked. Also please do not feed any of the wildlife; it is 
against local ordinances to do so and only creates problems when the wildlife becomes dependent on the handouts. 
 
Calling All Gardeners….. 
 

We need some guidance with some of our plants. The plants in the hot tub room need refurbishing-anyone with ex-
pertise on indoor plants? We could use your help with this project. And there are several outdoor beds that need 
some work-anyone have any ideas on plantings? We’re looking to plant low maintenance perennials but we’re open to 
suggestions. We’d love to get a Landscaping Committee going if we can get enough volunteers, but if not there is cer-
tainly plenty of room on the Architecture & Maintenance Committee which meets on the last Thursday of each 
month. 
 

Jeanne Tassotto, SHA Secretary 

July 19th-Family Picnic!  
Watch for more info! 



 



 

 
 

Motions of 
Board of Directors Meeting 

 May 14, 2015 
 
 
 

Motion: To approve the April meeting minutes as written. All Ayes. 
Motion: To approve the April financial report as written. All Ayes. 
Motion: To approve up to $1,200. for the purchase of new pool umbrellas. 4 Ayes, 2 Nays 
 

       Summerlakes Sun 

 

 
 
 

NEXT BOARD MEETING 
 
   

June 11, 2015 
 

7:00 p.m. 
                 

 

 
 

NEXT ARCHITECTURAL 
 

MEETING 
    

June 25, 2015 
 

7:00 p.m. 

If you are interested in serving on the Board, please contact Mickie at 630.393.3033.Meetings are 
held on the second Thursday evening of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the Annex building.  

 

ANNUAL FAMILY PICNIC 
 
This year’s Annual Family Picnic will be on Sunday, July 19th from 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 
p.m. If you have any suggestions for activities, raffle donations, would like to volunteer 
to help at this event, or, if you or anyone you know would like to hold an informational 
booth, or donate a raffle prize, please let Mickie know. We are always looking for ways 
to make our events bigger and better! 

WELCOME! 
 
 

Let’s give a BIG WELCOME to our new-
est Summerlakes lifeguards: Jessica Ham-
ilton, Aaron Schliesmann, Austin Guinn, 
Shyann Campos, Alex Silva, Natalie 
Thompson, and Connor Thompson. They 
will be joining returning lifeguards Shan-
non Nevins and Ciara Kuhn. They have all 
trained hard and are here for your safety. 
Giving them your respect and 
cooperation will provide us all 
with a fun and safe summer! 

RESCUE TRAINING DAY,  
MAY 24, 2015 


